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Completion report on the Valley View Irrigation Assn. Improvement Project; 

Task#1 Permit 
A permit was applied for on June 30,2011 
Permit number UP226307 was issued on Julyl ,2011 
Underground Obstacles LLC was notified that evening of permit in hand. 

Task #2 Bore under Marine Road at Lot # 16 on the north and lot # 32 on the south. 
First crew arrived on sight at about 7:50 A.M. the morning of July 5,2011 to locate the utilities ; 
All the utilities on the north side of Marine were located by 10:30 A. M. and that crew moved to 

the south side of the road. 
The remaining crews and equipment were on sight and set up by noon .( Lunch) 
The Bore was started at 12:50 P.M. and halted around 2:00 P.M. because one utility could not 

be found ;A 4" water line that was installed in the mid 60s without a tracer wire. 
In the meantime the pipe arrived around 1:30 P.M. and was heat welded together to make one 

piece of pipe 100' long. 
Around 3:00 P.M. Tri County was called and after preparation in the event of contact was 

made the goahead was given , to proceed , no contact was made and 
they still don't know where the pipe is. 

The initial bore was completed at 3:40 P.M. and a reamer and the pipe was attached to the 
bore stem and the smaller hole was made larger as the pipe was pulled under Marine Rd. Bore 
Completed . 

Equipment was loaded and cleanup was done, the last vehicle left the area at 5:55 P.M. 

Task #3 Install pipe in the County Road Right of way on the south side of Marine Rd. 
The pipe arrived the morning of July 13, 2011 around 9:30 A.M. and digging was started at 8 

that morning because the vendor had called the night before saying the pipe was in . 
All the pipe was installed over a two day period and final cleanup was done on the 15 th of July 

P.O.# OE PDA 11000000127 
Line # 92535000000 
CMS # 32688 

I would like to thank all the folks who helped on this project ^specially Tom Alvey of the 
Gunnison River Drainage Round table, Doriann Vigil and Jacob Bornstein . 

This grant may not have seemed to be very much but we figured it would have taken us over 6 
years to have saved up enough to cross Marine Rd. and get out of the County Road Right of Way 
By then who knows what it may have cost. 

Thanks again from a lot of happy folks, 


